AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 22 June 2016
at 7:15 pm

In Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Cllr Alex Sutcliffe 
Councillors attended: Cllrs Stenhouse, Les, Metcalf and Proctor.
C. Cllr A Barker, D Cllrs Noone and Barningham

Members of the Public: 8 

1.  
Public question time:  Residents brought up the following complaints:

Problem with grass cutting in Ascough Wynd.  Grass cutting required round the Millenium seat on Roughly Bank.  Overgrown vegetation at the Church in Leeming Bar.  The Clerk to contact the Parish contractor.


A resident has cut the grass in Ascough Wynd and submitted a buill which the Clerk will pass to Persimmons.

2.
Police Report:  Noted.
3.
County Council Report:  Nothing to report. 
4.
Hambleton District Council Report:  Discussions are taking place on the possibility of HDC charging for collection of green waste in 2017.  Market towns each have an allocation of £25,000 for the ‘Make a Difference’ funding and applications must be in by the middle of August this year.  There is a market town strategy plan to encourage business and there will be an appointment of an officer and a graduate to work on this.


Wensleydale Station at Bedale are being allowed to use the building rent free for a further 5 years. 
5.
 External Committee Report: Nothing to report.
6.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association: The party to celebrate the Queen’s birthday was successful and thanks was given for the Parish donation. The planters and ciarage projects are progressing well. A Halloween party will be held in the village but a donation will not be required.   
7.
Apologies:  Cllr Marr, Cllr Redman, C Councillor Weighell
8.
Clerk’s Report: The Clerk reported that the transfer of land at Ascough Wynd was


almost complete and a ‘contaminated land’ report would be carried out in the near 


future.

The Clerk informed the Council that the parish election date is 14 July 2016.  
 9.
Correspondence:  An invitation to Community Service launch has been received 

and the Chairman will attend.

10.
Accept the Minutes: The minutes were accepted by all Councillors present and signed 
           by the Chairman.

11.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions:  Noted. 
 

12.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:
13.
Highways:  Cllr Stenhouse met with an NYCC Highways Officer to discuss the 

installation of a Visual Acivated Sign. This sign can be installed 3 times per year for 6 


weeks at a time on Northallerton Road, Leeming Bar.  The cost is £4,000 for 4 years.


This was discussed and as the cost had been discussed and passed at a previous


Meeting it was decided to go ahead.  Clerk to action.

7.5 tonne signage was discussed and it was decided to put off any more action 


on this until the by pass was finished.

Complaints have been made on the state of footpaths in Otterbeck Way, the pavements 
on Aiskew Bank and vegetation on the walls on Aiskew Bank.  In Leeming Bar the 

overgrowth between Simply Dutch and the Church was also discussed.  Clerk to inform 


NYCC Highways and the Parish contractor with a reques tto these areas being cleaned 


up.

14.
Playground Inspection Reports:  Noted and Clerk to action.
15:
The state pf pavements and footpaths in Asikew was discussed also vegetation on the walls on Aiskew Bank and it was decided that the Clerk should contact NYCC to request this being tidied up.  
16.
Finance:

The monthly accounts were presented to the council and the Chairman signed them.

16.1 Further donation to Bedale Bonfire was discussed and it was decided to increase the 
payment for this year to £750.  Clerk to acion.

16.2 A request was made from Hunton Parish Council to borrow £6,000 to assist with a 

           Parish project.  This parish has raised almost enough money to renew the playground


but require this amount for a few months until the project is completed and the vat is


refunded.  This was discussed and it was proposed by Cllr Metcalf , seconded by Cllr


Stenhouse and agreed by all members present. 

Cllr Less and Cllr Sutcliffe (Chairman) will visit Hunton Parish to discuss this to arrange 


A formal request. 
17.
Administration:  The Clerk requested that the present parish website be made easier 


to access.  Cost for this was presented by the Clerk.  This was discussed and it was 


agreed that the Clerk could contact WJP Software Ltd, Bedale Hall, Bedale to carry out 


this work.  tI was also decided this should be done as soon as possible to allow the 


Website to be easily accessable to all before delivery of the newsletter.


Clerk to action.

18.
Items for next agenda:    New Parish Councillor;   Contracts;   Grass Cutting;  

Newsletter and Questionaire;   Update on Gills Site;  Website;  Loan to Hunton Parish 


Council.
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